
Breeder Clarice Cioe Reserves the right to first pick of all litters.
Due to an overwhelming amount of requests for puppies and the fact that we have several litters due, we will 
have a Retainer (deposit) waiting list. The hold fee amount for a female Yorkie is $500. The amount to hold a 
male Yorkie is $300. This deposit will be deducted from the price of the puppy at the time of purchase. Upon 
choosing your puppy an increased deposit to equal a TOTAL of half down will be required and the balance due 
upon picking up your puppy.  The retainer deposit is good for one year from the date the deposit is given or trans-
ferable to two more latter litters. If you are still indecisive of a puppy after a suitable choice is presented to you 
and you choose not to follow through with adopting a puppy, then your holding fee will be forfeited at that time. 

The retainer fee is Nonrefundable. Retainer deposits will only be Refunded if an issue should arise on our end. 
Such as, your puppy had a problem at their vet check, or an unforeseen circumstance should arise only on our 
end.
You will be placed on a wait list according to the gender you choose and in the ORDER in which we receive your 
holding deposit. If you are the first person to send a deposit, you will be number one on the gender list you 
choose. If your deposit is received after the first person, you will be #2 on the list and so on. When each litter is 
born you will be notified either by text, email or a phone call, whichever is your preference. Also, photos of the 
litter will be posted on our website with the number of puppies and the number of males and females. 

At 6 weeks of age we will have a “Puppy Picking Day!” At that time each puppy will be priced according to what 
the breeder feels each puppy is worth. On average, the Females prices will be $2800-$4000. Males average price 
is $2500.-$3500. (If unique colors i.e. Merles, Chocolates, KB blacks & blue or green eyes & Tiny Tea-cups and 
Champion pedigrees, the price will reflect the higher quotes). 

These prices are for pet only, NO breeding/full paper rights. Although in some circumstances full papers can be 
negotiated at an additional price and verified breeding experience. 

If buyers change their mind after choosing a specific puppy reserved for them, they can choose another puppy 
after everyone on the waitlist gets to choose their puppy. Puppies generally go to their new family around the age 
of 12-16 weeks old, depending on maturity level of each puppy. 
 
Please keep in mind we do not pull our puppies from their mommies until the mommy wean them or until pup-
pies are completely satisfied with puppy food and are no longer nursing. Puppies will be dewormed and will have 
their first vaccination before leaving.  

As per our puppy purchase contract, buyers are to take their new puppy to their veterinarian within 48 hours of 
taking possession of their puppy, for a wellness check.  

VERY IMPORTANT: All puppies require a series of 3 puppy vaccinations with 21 days in between vaccinations, pri-
or to being socialized into public and completely covered for Parvo. If buyer prefer, we keep their puppy until all 
shot 3 series are complete, we fully welcome that. All buyers will be given a supplies list of items to have on hand 
when bringing your new family member home.  

We here at Decadent Dogs stand behind all our puppies with a 1-year health guarantee. We also do our best to 
be on call 24 hours for any Urgent questions or concerns in regard to your new family member. Please complete 
the attached Questionnaire and return to the breeder with this form.

PLEASE COMPLETE YOUR INFO BELOW “COMPLETELY”

Your Full Name: 
Address:
Phone Number:                                                                
Email:       
 
 
                                  
Signature                                                                                                                                          Date                               

DECADENT DOGS PUPPIES WAITLIST


